Mr. Harry M. Washington, Regional Manager, U. S. Department of Commerce, 724 Dwight Building, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Mr. Washington:

I acknowledge receipt of your favor of the 17th instant inquiring regarding the "Small Town Manual".

May I state that I think you have a very workagle manual. From time to time I have studied the contents of your book and I think that it is a very desirable and very helpful implement of aid for the things that you have covered. I have it convenient on my desk and on half a dezen occasions I have scanned through the pages. In a town like Lawrence, where there is so much organization, this booklet is not as necessary, I think, as in smaller communities. However, I do wish to congratulate you on the get up of this periodical. I am passing this on to some of the active women in the community who will be able to utilize the full benefits of it.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH